
March 31, 2021 

 

Hello Kristi and others who reviewing nominations, 

 

I wanted to send a quick letter of support for Kristi Hill for securing a Board of Director’s seat 

within Vail Mountaineers Hockey Club. I came to know Kristi this year as the Squirt B Red 

Team Manager and found her knowledge and passion for our hockey program unparalleled. She 

always held her hand up high to volunteer (along with volunteering others in her family) 

whenever and however we needed it. Kristi continuously educated other parents on how to use 

systems and overall hockey rules. She kept us all safe and comfortable and focused on the goal- 

our kids playing hockey! 

 

I am personally grateful to Kristi Hill as she continuously took time to help me -time and time 

again- as a new hockey parent who knew little to nothing about the sport or the ways of the 

Mountaineers program. I consider her a friend and a hockey mentor and have the highest regard 

for Kristi and her family.  

 

In summary, there is no better choice for someone who “talks the talk and walks with walk” for 

all things hockey than Kristi Hill. I believe her leadership on the Board of Directors would 

impact of our future as a hockey club in too many ways to count.  

 

Thank you, 

Cara Connolly 

Squirt B Red Team Manager 2020-2021 

Mom of #7 Walker Connolly 

Fellow hockey mom 

970-401-4071 

walkerconnolly@gmail.com 
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